Website Coordinator’s Report
AWSC Meeting May 1, 2020

First, I want to begin by touching briefly on what’s been happening with our website’s Google Search traffic over the past few months. In July we had a 16% increase in our search traffic over the previous month, after a slight decrease in May and June.  I have not yet received the August Google report. 
We are still getting plenty of emails from visitors to our website. I fielded as many as possible as quickly as possible while the search was still on for a new LDC manager. Deborah C was also fielding them so, between us, I think we did a good job making sure nobody slipped through the cracks when they reached out for help.
To date, there are 213 meetings listed on our website. I have been contacted to update the status of 158 of those meetings. Of those 158 meetings, there are 113 actively meeting in one form or another. We currently have 23 meetings which have opened back up to meet in person using social distancing and mask protocols. Besides the meeting pages content I am also regularly updating the events page when I am notified of virtual events.
Now to the point I would like to focus on for this report – we do nothing alone in this program.  I have had a number of people reach out to me and ask if there’s anything they can do to help me. Thank you to everyone for your generous offers. Because we are living in a mostly virtual world now the information on the website is more crucial than ever before.
Here is how people can help. If you’re a DR then please keep in contact with your district’s GRs and ask them to alert you to any changes as quickly as possible and then pass that information along to me. For each change I need to know the meeting town, the meeting time, and the meeting day. If I don’t have all of that then it slows down the entire process and someone may show up for a meeting that has closed. 
Also, I would like to point out that if a meeting takes place virtually and the group hasn’t supplied all the necessary information (passcode/link/contact email) to attend online then it is, in effect, like locking the door to a physical building. There may be a newcomer standing outside. Please keep that in mind. One of the most common email requests we get through the website is that of people looking for passcodes to Zoom meetings.
If you are having, or know of a virtual event taking place then please also pass that information along to me. 
Lastly, while I encourage people to offer suggestions for the website I will remind everyone that if a suggestion comes with an expectation then it is no longer a suggestion. Your suggestions are thoughtfully considered with respect to the amount of time required to implement them. I’d like to gently remind folks that I am holding down a full time day job (during a pandemic) while serving in this position and I also try to attend to my own recovery. So again, I thank you for your suggestions but I will not be implementing much as far as new design/appearance content until the time necessary just for virtual meeting content has slowed considerably.

Lovingly In Service,
Deanna S
